
Supplemental F

iling Regarding Procedural Misconduct in Case No. GC-2026-0007 

Dear Commissioners, 

This filing serves to provide further evidence of procedural misconduct by Spire in my case, 
GC-2026-0007. 

The attached screenshot shows a message sent by Spire's attorney, , to the PSC 
on Wednesday, July 23, 2025, containing discovery files specifically for Case No. 
GC-2026-0007. I, the pro se complainant, did not receive access to these discovery files until 
August 11, 2025. 

This delay demonstrates that Spire provided discovery to the Commission almost three weeks 
before providing it to me, a direct party to the case. This action constitutes a breach of 
procedural fairness and due process, providing the Commission with an unfair advantage and 
hindering my ability to respond in a timely manner. 

This new evidence further supports my previous claims of a systemic failure in Spire's discovery 
process and its continued pattern of unethical conduct. 

Sincerely, 

Jonathan Miller Complainant, Pro Se Case No. GC-2026-0007 

 




